
For spring type mouth gags for use in dogs, they 
normally come with hard plastic tips that easily slip off 
the cusps of canines and premolars.  
 
We strongly recommend removing these and replacing 
them with soft rubber Vacutainer™ caps so they do not 
slip off the cusps of teeth. These will hold well even on 
premolars, when one or more canine teeth is missing.  
 
Place the caps with a press fit so that when they become 
worn, you can simply replace them.  
 
Be careful not to overextend the temporomandibular 
joints with this type of mouth gag, and remove a portion 
of the spring if necessary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


